

Zone X - YBC Association Meeting Minutes

April 8, 2017

Present: Andrew Flynn Zone President / Walkley Program Director

Michelle Balcombe Zone Vice-President / Walkley

Lise Morin Zone Treasurer / Walkley Steve Patterson Zone Representative / Walkley Pat Hotte Orleans Program Director

Anne Debeau. Opengo Shirley Proulx. Opengo

Absent: Winnie Spires Zone Secretary / Merivale Program

Representatives from Arnprior, Carleton Place, Deep River,

Kemptville, Smiths Falls and Vanier

Call to Order

Andrew Flynn called the meeting to order at 2:10 PM.

Agenda The agenda was reviewed and **ACCEPTED** with additions

President's Address

- -Zone Fundraiser Raffle Tickets sold a little bit more than last year and as I've said before if every member sells at least one booklet each this fundraiser is a huge success.
- -Youth Bowling Championships Congratulations to Orleans Senior Boys Team and their Coach Barry Macadam on moving on to the National

Finals in Gatineau on May 5th,6th and 7th.

- Youth Bowling Championships –The zone committee has received a thank you letter from the team as they were given compensation for the Nationals.

Review of Minutes

The minutes were reviewed and there was one error: The Senior Mixed Team did not in fact win Gold this season.

MOTION: Michelle Balcomb put forward a motion, seconded by Anne Debeau to accept the minutes as presented. **CARRIED**

Treasurer's Report (Lise)

Lise Morin explained that we have a balance of \$13,489.88, \$5,657.00 is our National reserve fund leaving us with operating capital of \$7,832.88. At this point in the season we have about \$300.00 more then last season. We have removed \$500.00 from the National account to give to the Orleans Senior Boys Team. Also AAE Sponsorship for the 2017-2018 season has been received in the amount of \$3,000.00. Lise motioned to move \$800.00 to the National account.

MOTION: Lise Morin put forward a motion, seconded by Michelle Balcombe to accept the report as presented. **CARRIED**

Zone Rep's Report

Steven Paterson brought us up to date on the following tournaments:

- Senior Mixed October 16, 2016 at Vanier Bowling Center. The following winners were declared: Sara Bellefeuille (Orleans) Wesley Warren (Kemptville) Brianna Luther Kemptville) Austin Laprade (Orleans) Spencer Murray (Orleans)
- Triples November 20, 2016 at Orleans Bowling Center. The following winners were declared: Boy Team Walkley (Jonathan Math, Patrick Doyle & Matthew Osborne) Girls Team Orleans (Siara Kearney, Rachel Mockrett and Sara Bellefeuille was substituted by Emma-Rose Gadde due to injury)
- 4 Steps Singles December 4, 2016. Steve noted that due to the number of entries he had to make a change in venues last minute. The

following winners were declared:

Bantam Boy – Nicholas Plouffe (Orleans) Junior Boy – Ayden Plouffe (Orleans) Senior Boy – Wesley Warren (Kemptville) Bantam Girl – Kaylee Kendall (Walkley) Junior Girl – Crystal Brighton (Orleans) Senior Girl – Rachel Horan (Visions)

- 4 Steps Teams February 12, 2017–
- Youth Doubles February 26, 2017
 - Ontario Twosome April 2, 2017 at Gratton Lanes in Smiths Falls. The average date is January 30, 2017.
- Bill Mackenzie –April 23, 2017 at the Orleans Bowling Centre.
 Please send teams as soon as possible to Rob Mackenzie
- Bowler of the Year April 22, 2016 at Gratton Lanes in Smiths Falls. Steve will need names as soon as possible.
 - Proprietor of the Year / BPAO Appreciation Award –
 Steve stated that if anyone had any suggestions to pass the information on to him with a brief bio for his consideration now.
 - Coaching Clinic Steve stated that he will be hosting a
 Community Coaching level clinic in October. Competitive Coaching
 level is set to be held on June 23rd, 24th and 25th at a price of
 \$175.00 per person

Old / New Business

- Volunteer Banquet and Raffle Tickets (April 1, 2017).
 Michelle Balcombe stated that the food did taste better then previous years, due to a high number of dietary needs Michelle put forward a motion to change the menu from a roast beef to chicken or turkey for next year with a tentative date of April 14th. Lise wants to give out more tickets to all houses next season to try and have more sales. Winnie will be prepping tickets for next season this summer. Pat asked to have the banquet on a different date then the MBAO Eastern tournament.
- Website: Andrew stated due to conflicts with new system and has started to put the site back up to date and have all tournaments back to the page. Action Item: Steve will send out tournament Directors via email.

Andrew will update the website as time allows in his schedule.

- Elections –Vice President and Treasurer positions were up for election. Both Michelle and Lise were re-elected for their positions.
- **Next Meeting** September 30th, 2017 at 2:30 p.m. at Walkley
- Adjournment MOTION: There being nothing more to add, Andrew Flynn put forward the motion, seconded by Shirley to adjourn the meeting at 3:17 p.m. CARRIED